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October 5, 2008

Thomas M. Dowd, Administrator

Office of Policy Development and Research

U.S. Department of Labor

200 Constitution Avenue NW, Room N–5641

Washington, D.C. 20210

SUBJECT: RIN 1205–AB48 – Proposed SCSEP Regulations

Dear Mr. Dowd,

As a SCSEP program director, I’m concerned that if these proposed regulations, (NPRM) of August 14, 2008 are approved, they will have a harmful impact on serving our most vulnerable older persons with barriers to employment and our communities. 

 The proposed regulations do not conform with the 2006 Older Americans Act (OAA). 

1. I disagree with the interpretation that the OAA of 2006 elevated placement into unsubsidized jobs above all other purposes for SCSEP.  Section 516 (“Sense of Congress”) of the 2006 OAA establishes community service as SCSEP’s primary purpose, followed by job placement.  This section of the 2006 OAA describes community service employment not only as a job training activity but also as a way to strengthen “self-sufficiency” not limited specifically to economic self-sufficiency, but including their emotional and social well-being as well. 

2. Proposed regulation 641.570--Limiting SCSEP participation to a maximum of 60 months for all participants.  If approved, this would have a negative impact on SCSEP participants and their barriers to employment.  It disregards the conditions of our economy and job market. It impacts the ability to assist the hardest-to-serve individuals.  

3. Proposed regulation 641.577, which limits participants to 1300 hours of community service employment disregards the characteristics of a specific participant, the particular needs of a community (such as responding to a natural disaster), and the conditions of that participant’s labor market.  I ask you to consider dropping the 1300 hour limitation in this proposed regulation.

4. GAO-03-350 and GAO-08-548 – Proposed regulations fail to address the main reasons for the small numbers of low-income older adults served by WIA.  Please consider DOL postponing new and revised SCSEP regulations related to WIA coordination, pending the reauthorization of WIA as mentioned in the NPRM.

5. Proposed regulations 641.315 and 641.335 (regarding the State SCSEP Plan) and 641.640 (regarding pilot, demonstration, and evaluation projects) are inadequate as written.  Please consider developing additional regulations that will enforce and reflect section 503(b) of the 2006 OAA, requiring coordination of SCSEP with other programs under the OAA.  

In conclusion, I ask you to consider extending the public comment period by a minimum of three months in order to notify, inform and seek input from local organizations within the community that support SCSEP.

Sincerely yours, 

Cindi Crutchfield

Cindi Crutchfield

Chattanooga, TN

1000 Newby Street, Chattanooga, TN  37402, 423/755-6123 (o), 423/755-6125 (f)

